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   June 2, 2017 
 
 
 

Ms. Luly Massaro, Clerk 
Division of Public Utilities and Carriers 
89 Jefferson Boulevard 
Warwick, RI  02888 
 
Re: Pawtucket Water Supply Board, Docket No. 4550  

2017 Compliance Filing 
 
Dear Ms. Massaro: 
 
  Enclosed please find an original and nine (9) copies of the following document: 
 

1. Pawtucket Water Supply Board’s Response to the Division of Public Utilities and Carriers 
Data Request (Set 1). 

  Please note that an electronic copy of this document has been sent to the service list. 
  
  Thank you for your attention to this matter.   
 
          Sincerely, 
 
 
 
        Joseph A. Keough Jr. 
JAK/kf 
Enclosure 

JKeough
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STATE OF RHODE ISLAND PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 
DOCKET NO. 4550 

2017 COMPLIANCE FILING  
The Pawtucket Water Supply Board’s Response  
To The Division of Public Utilities And Carriers’ 

Data Requests 
Set 1 

              
               
DIV. 1-1: Please provide the total costs incurred related to the 2016 Multi-year 

Rate Plan Compliance Filing (Step 2 Increase) broken down cost 
category (i.e., legal, consulting, PUC fees, etc.). 

 
Response:  Legal   $7,361.29  
  

Consulting  $6,525.00 
 
 PUC Fees  $100.44 
  
 Total   $13,986.73 
 
  
Prepared by: Robert Benson 
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DIV. 1-2: Please provide the total costs expected to be incurred related to the 

2017 Multi-year Rate Plan Compliance Filing (Step 3 Increase) broken 
down cost category (i.e., legal, consulting, PUC fees, etc.). 

 
Response: At this time, the PWSB cannot accurately state what the expected 

costs will be for this Compliance Filing. The PWSB does not know if any 
of the parties will object to the PWSB’s filing, the amount of discovery 
that will be conducted, or whether there will be a hearing. However, 
the PWSB does not expect that the costs will be less than those 
incurred in the 2016 Compliance Filing (Step 2 Increase), and in fact, 
will likely be more. 

 
Prepared by: Robert Benson 
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DIV. 1-3: Please provide the total costs incurred to date related to the 2017 

Multi-year Rate Plan Compliance Filing (Step 3 Increase) broken down 
cost category (i.e., legal, consulting, PUC fees, etc.). 

 
Response: Legal   $6,116.50 (as of May 30, 2017)  
  

Consulting  $2,700.00 (as of May 25, 2017) 
 
 PUC Fees  $0.00 (as of May 31, 2017) 
  
 Total   $8,816.50 (as of May 31, 2017) 
 
 
Prepared by: Robert Benson 
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DIV. 1-4: When does the Pawtucket Water Supply Board anticipate filing its next 

rate case? 
 
Response: The PWSB cannot be sure when it will file its next rate case, but 

currently does not anticipate that it would need an increase until Fiscal 
Year 2020 at the earliest.   

 
Prepared by: James DeCelles 
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CERTIFICATION 
 
I hereby certify that on June 2, 2017, I sent a copy of the within to all parties set forth on 
the attached Service List by electronic mail and copies to Luly Massaro, Commission 
Clerk, by electronic mail and regular mail.  
 

Parties/Address E-mail Distribution Phone 
Joseph A. Keough, Jr., Esq. 
Keough & Sweeney 
41 Mendon Ave. 
Pawtucket, RI  02861 

jkeoughjr@keoughsweeney.com  401-724-3600 
 

James L. DeCelles, P.E. Chief Engineer  
Pawtucket Water Supply Board 
85 Branch St. 
Pawtucket, RI 02860 

decelles@pwsb.org  
 

401-729-5001 

rbenson@pwsb.org  

Christy Hetherington, Esq. 
Dept. of Attorney General 
150 South Main St. 
Providence, RI  02903 

CHetherington@riag.ri.gov 401-222-2424 
 steve.scialabba@dpuc.ri.gov  

john.bell@dpuc.ri.gov  
Al.mancini@dpuc.ri.gov  
Pat.smith@dpuc.ri.gov  
Jmunoz@riag.ri.gov 
dmacrae@riag.ri.gov 

Christopher Woodcock 
Woodcock & Associates, Inc. 
18 Increase Ward Drive 
Northborough, MA 01532 

Woodcock@w-a.com  
 

508-393-3337 
 

David Bebyn 
B&E Consulting  
21 Dryden Lane 
Providence, RI 02904 

dbebyn@beconsulting.biz 401-785-0800 
 

Thomas S. Catlin 
Exeter Associates, Inc. 
10480 Little Patuxent Parkway 
Suite 300 
Columbia, MD 21044 

tcatlin@exeterassociates.com     410-992-7500 
 jmierzwa@exeterassociates.com  

lmorgan@exeterassociates.com  
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Michael McElroy, Esquire 
Schacht & McElroy 
PO Box 6721 
Providence, RI 02940-6721 

Michael@McElroyLawOffice.com  401-351-4100 

Thomas Hefner, Esquire 
Town of Cumberland 

thefner@cumberlandri.org   

Jason Parmelee, Town of Cumberland jparmelee@cumberlandri.org  

David Russell Davidrussell015@comcast.net   

File original and nine (9) copies w/: 
Luly E. Massaro, Commission Clerk 
Public Utilities Commission 
89 Jefferson Boulevard 
Warwick, RI 02888 

Luly.massaro@puc.ri.gov 401-780-2104 
401-941-1691 
 
 

Amy.dalessandro@puc.ri.gov  

Sharon.colbycamara@puc.ri.gov  

 
 
 
      
Joseph A. Keough, Jr., Esquire # 4925 
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